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MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE PLAN COMMISSION

OF THE CITY OF JOLIET

The meeting of the Plan Commission of the City of Joliet was called to order by the Chairman Pro-Tem, Thomas Mulvey, in the Council Chambers of the Municipal Building, 150 W. Jefferson Street, Joliet, Illinois, on February 21, 2008 at 4:00 p.m. with the following members present:

STEVE CAMMACK

WILLIAM GRASTY

DAVID JELINEK

RICK MOORE

THOMAS MULVEY

SHARON THOMAS

The following members were absent:

JOHN KELLA

JOSEPH STRONG

DON WALDEN

Thereupon the following matters were discussed:

OLD BUSINESS:

NEW BUSINESS:

V-2-08:  VACATION OF A PORTION OF THE 40’ WIDE PUBLIC UTILITY AND DRAINAGE EASEMENT TO ALLOW AN ABOVE-GROUND SWIMMING POOL AT 302 INFANTRY DRIVE.

Mr. Haller gave the planning staff report.

Mr. Ed Schmitt, 302 Infantry Drive, Joliet, appeared on behalf of the petition.
No one appeared in opposition to the petition.

Ms. Thomas moved that the Plan Commission recommend the City Council approve the Vacation of a Portion of the 40’ Wide Public Utility and Drainage Easement to Allow an Above-Ground Swimming Pool at 302 Infantry Drive.  Mr. Grasty seconded the motion, which passed with six aye votes.  Voting aye were:  Grasty, Jelinek, Moore, Thomas, Cammack and Mulvey.  
FP-4-08:  FINAL PLAT OF JOLIET LOGISTICS PARK PHASE 1 SUBDIVISION.

Mr. Haller gave the planning staff report.

Mr. Mike Martin, Attorney, 15 W. Jefferson Street, Joliet, appeared on behalf of the petition.  
Mr. Paul Buss, Jackson Township Highway Commissioner, appeared before the Commission.  Mr. Buss wanted to know if the project will start immediately.  Mr. Martin responded they plan to move dirt this spring weather permitting.  All of the traffic will be coming on Millsdale Road.  
No one appeared in opposition to the petition.

Mr. Cammack moved that the Plan Commission recommend the City Council approve the Final Plat of Joliet Logistics Park Phase 1 Subdivision subject to revisions being requested by Public Works and Utilities.  Ms. Thomas seconded the motion, which passed with six aye votes.  Voting aye were:  Jelinek, Moore, Thomas, Cammack, Grasty and Mulvey.  
STUDY SESSION:   M-1-08:  PROPOSED CORNER LOT DUPLEX MODEL FOR LIBERTY MEADOW ESTATES.
Mr. Haller gave the planning staff report.
No one appeared on behalf of the petition however Mr. Haller said that Staff is o.k. with the changes.  
No one appeared in opposition to the petition.

Ms. Thomas moved that the Plan Commission approve the Study Session for M-1-08:  Proposed Corner Lot Duplex Model for Liberty Meadow Estates.  Mr. Grasty seconded the motion, which passed with six aye votes.  Voting aye were:  Moore, Thomas, Cammack, Grasty, Jelinek and Mulvey.  
OTHER BUSINESS:    

MINUTES:

The minutes of the January 17, 2008 Plan Commission meeting were approved with a unanimous voice vote of aye.
ADJOURNMENT:  

The meeting was adjourned with a unanimous voice vote of aye.

Recorded on tape:  kas

